
Minutes 7th February 2024 

Present: Lorraine O’Keeffe, Siobhan Lewis, Elaine O’Sullivan, Carina Joy, Orla Hennessy, Carol Dooley 

Condolences were offered for Ms Kent on the recent death of her father.   

 

Minutes of the last meeting were read by the Secondary.  Proposed by Siobhan Lewis, seconded by Orla 

Hennessy 

Treasurers Report – no change since last meeting 

Principals report; 

A Board of management meeting was held on 6th of February.  The exams for the oral element of the 

langaugaes will be held in Easter 2024, dates to be confirmed. 

The free book scheme, introduced in Primary Level schools in 2023, may be extended to Second level 

schools but there are no details for when it may come on stream. 

The plans for the new building will be reviewed and work is ongoing with plans, possible amendments, 

the modular buildings and all aspects being auctioned. 

There were many outings since the last meeting, including Geography trips & the German Exchange.  

The Transition Year “Junk Kouture” entry and Christmas Jumper day were other highlights of activities in 

the school. 

The Anti Bullying guidelines have been reviewed and will be released.  There will also be a full policy 

review in the future.  At this time, sixty five offers have been made for enrolments in 2024.  The initial 

feedback from the school evaluation was very complimentary of all aspects assessed. 

Ms O’Keeffe extended thanks to all who helped in the School musical which was a great success thanks 

to all who involved before & during the shows. 

All Parent/Teacher meetings have been completed at this time.  Sports are still ongoing with all years 

participating across the options.  Well bring week is the week of 26th of February to 2nd of March with 

activities planned to support the theme of the week. 

Fundraising – the online option is being explored & is likely to be established.  More information will be 

sent on for those who may wish to help and support.   

AOB 

Correspondence received by email regarding queries about the website, students leaving the ground 

during the school day and school communication to parents was shared with the meeting & will be 

considered by management. 



The next meeting will be held on 10th of April 

 


